



AMERICAN COMMITMENT



















July 9, 2018

The Honorable Paul Ryan Speaker, U.S. House of Representatives 1233 Longworth House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

The Honorable Kevin McCarthy
Majority Leader, U.S. House of Representatives
2421 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Speaker Ryan and Majority Leader McCarthy:

We write you today to respectfully request that you bring H.Con.Res. 119, expressing the sense of Congress that a carbon tax would be detrimental to the United States economy, before the House of Representatives for consideration at the earliest opportunity.

A carbon tax is a policy with one definable goal: to raise the cost of traditional, reliable, affordable sources of energy. This includes the domestically produced gasoline, diesel, coal, and natural gas that fuel our cars and trucks, power our homes, and keep our economy going strong every day.

While individual carbon tax proposals vary in their severity, numerous academic studies clearly show the harm that any carbon tax would inflict on our economy. It is widely acknowledged, for example, that a \$40 per ton carbon tax would increase the price consumers pay at the pump by about 38 cents per gallon. And a study commissioned by the National Association of Manufacturers found that a carbon tax could destroy anywhere from nearly 4 million to more than 20 million American jobs.

Despite recent attempts to market several carbon tax policy proposals as "conservative," it is also important to note the striking similarities between those proposals and carbon tax legislation being pushed by liberal Members of Congress. The fundamental tenets – imposing a new economy-wide tax that would raise energy costs for virtually every American family, while ostensibly instituting a rebate scheme to redistribute the revenues in some fashion – are virtually identical.

There is simply nothing conservative about implementing a massive new energy tax under which the federal government would be empowered to collect hundreds of billions more dollars each year from American taxpayers, and then entrusted to do the "right" thing – however that might be defined – with its vast newfound stream of revenue. A "carbon dividend" is simply wealth redistribution by another name. And history is littered with the economic casualties wrought by heavy-handed government interference in the marketplace.

Nor would a carbon tax represent any sort of "insurance policy" on climate change. Contrary to proponents' rhetoric, a nationwide carbon tax implemented across the United States would have no measurable impact on global climate. Even a climate policy that eliminated U.S. carbon dioxide emissions altogether



















would – according to accredited climate models used by U.S. government agencies – only impact global temperature by less than 0.2 degrees by the year 2100. And a carbon tax achieving a more modest 20 percent reduction in CO2 emissions would still wreak significant economic harm on our nation's families and businesses, while impacting temperatures by an even less significant 0.02 degrees.

Under your leadership, Congress has delivered major victories to the American people – perhaps none larger than the comprehensive tax reform that will lower the tax burdens of a projected 8 in 10 American households. The last thing American families need is for our nation's lawmakers to put our economy in reverse by enacting a national carbon tax. We are heartened, too, that many Congressional Democrats have recently expressed their concern over the prospect of policies that could increase energy prices. Senate Minority Leader Schumer made clear several weeks ago that higher gas prices are "something we know disproportionately hurts middle and lower income people." The impact of a carbon tax on both gasoline and electricity prices would be swift, direct, and severe.

As we approach the 2018 midterm election, American voters deserve to know whether their elected Representatives support the implementation of a new tax on the energy they rely on every single day. Now is the time for Congress to make its voice heard on this important issue.

Thank you for your consideration and your continued strong leadership in the House of Representatives.

Sincerely,

Thomas J. Pyle, American Energy Alliance
Lisa B. Nelson, ALEC Action
Phil Kerpen, American Commitment
Myron Ebell, Competitive Enterprise Institute
Rick Manning, Americans for Limited Government
Harry Alford, National Black Chamber of Commerce
Grover Norquist, Americans for Tax Reform
David Williams, Taxpayers Protection Alliance
David T. Stevenson, Caesar Rodney Institute
Jason Pye, FreedomWorks
Tim Huelskamp, Ph.D., Heartland Institute
David Ridenour, National Center for Public Policy Research
Craig Richardson, E&E Legal

John Droz, Alliance for Wise Energy Decisions Kathleen Sgamma, Western Energy Alliance

E. Calvin Beisner, Ph.D., Cornwall Alliance for the Stewardship of Creation Craig D. Idso, Chairman, Ph.D., Center for the Study of Carbon Dioxide and Global Change

Jameson Taylor, Ph.D., Miss. Center for Public Policy
Becky Norton Dunlop, Secretary of Natural Resources for Virginia (1994-1998)
Andrew Langer, Institute for Liberty
Norman Singleton, Campaign for Liberty